
At its meeting on December 15, 2009, the Hennepin County Board of 
Commissioners awarded the first Hennepin Youth Sports Program capital 
grants. Of the 18 projects approved, St. Anthony was awarded $345,000 for 
improvements to the fields in Central Park. “These projects will create new 
recreational possibilities for hundreds of kids in the area,” said Hennepin 
County Commissioner Mark Stenglein, who represents the 2nd district.  The 
project, which is scheduled to begin in March, includes installation of lighting 
on fields three and four and improved spectator seating on the varsity 
baseball and softball fields.  “Several valuable partners came together to make 
this grant possible, the City of St. Anthony, St. Anthony Sports 
Boosters, St. Anthony Baseball Association, and Huskies Diamond Club,” 

explained Troy Urdahl, Director of Activities and Athletics.  St. Anthony–New 
Brighton School District thanks these groups for their support and Eric 

Brever for leading the grant writing process.

Central Park is a recreational area shared jointly by the City of St. 
Anthony and St. Anthony-New Brighton School District. Funding for 
the grants comes from the Twins ballpark sales tax; this revenue 
provides capital grants for youth and amateur sports facilities and 
expands library hours.
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On  October 3, 2009, the St. Anthony 
Village High School Alumni 
Association inducted:
Mark Hess, Class of 1982; 
Dr. Jay Knutson, Class of 1969; 
Dr. Bob Rebelein, Class of 1980; 
Dr. Lisa Schrenk, Class of 1980; 
Col. Mark Vijums, Class of 1982, 
into the St. Anthony Village High 
School Alumni Hall of Fame.  The Hall 
of Fame honors graduates for their 
contributions to the community or their 
profession while promoting models of 
lifelong success to current students.  

The 2009 Hall of Fame inductees are, from left to right, Dr. Jay 
Knutson, Dr. Lisa Schrenk, Col. Mark Vijums, and Mark Hess.  

Dr. Bob Rebelein is not pictured. 

Five Alumni Inducted into St. Anthony Village High School Hall of Fame

To view photos from the induction ceremony, visit 
http://www.isd282.org/hs/alumni_hall_of_fame.html



Di
st

ri
ct

 A
nn

ou
nc

em
en

ts

2

District Invests in Five Year Capital Plan
A vital role of the St. Anthony-New Brighton School Board is to continuously review recommendations for 
curricular improvements and building maintenance projects and identify available funding to address those 
needs.  At its meeting on December 1, 2009, the Board voted unanimously to reinvest the remaining 
voter-approved bond referendum proceeds into a five-year capital plan to address concerns identified through 
an extensive long-range planning process.

In 2007, the Citizens’ Facilities Planning Committee evaluated the physical conditions of our school 
buildings and developed a comprehensive list of building maintenance and related curricular improvements 
that needed to be resolved.   The committee presented its recommendations to the School Board in October 
of that year.  The Board evaluated the recommendations and developed a plan.  Four referendum questions 
were created with varying funding requests and voters were asked for their approval.  On May 20, 2008, 
voters approved a bond referendum in the amount of $11,515,000.

When construction companies submitted sealed bids in early 2009, the bids were lower than anticipated. 
The economic downturn in the construction market resulted in significant savings for the school district.  After 
Phase I projects were completed, the school district had realized a total savings of $1,305,000. 

In October 2009, the Board began reviewing priorities that still needed to be addressed, available funding, 
and the economic value in the construction market.  “We have seen great contractor interest in the district’s 
projects which has resulted in a favorable and competitive bidding environment,” explained Vaughn Dierks, 
architect with WOLD Architect and Engineers.

The five-year capital plan allows St. Anthony-New Brighton School District to tackle curricular improvements 
and necessary building maintenance projects by combining funding sources and capitalizing on the favorable 
construction market.  “There were more deferred maintenance issues facing the district than could be 
accomplished with the $11.5 million the voters approved.  This plan allows us to address several of those 
additional needs,” added Dierks.

“By doing the projects now, at a reduced cost, it eliminates the need to address them at a later date at a 
potentially higher cost,” stated Barry Kinsey, St. Anthony-New Brighton School Board Chair.  These 
investments—referred to as Phase III projects—will begin this summer in conjunction with Phase II projects, 
already scheduled for completion in August 2010.  Phase III projects include:  constructing a cafeteria, 
replacing seats in the auditorium, renovating pool locker rooms, and enhancing the upper gym to meet 
curricular instructional needs. 

The Phase II projects scheduled to occur this summer will focus primarily on the north end of the middle/high 
school building.  Phase II of construction includes larger projects such as adding an elevator, to become ADA 
compliant, and renovating food service facilities, in conjunction with the new cafeteria.  “As an integral part 
of the District plan to improve overall site safety and accessibility, an elevator addition will enable access to 
multiple levels of the facility for students, staff, and visitors.  Furthermore, the new food service facility will be 
designed and constructed to meet student needs and current State guidelines,” explained Superintendent Dr. 
Rod Thompson.  Additional projects to be completed this summer include: bathroom renovations, ventilation 
and indoor air quality improvements, door and hardware replacement, painting, flooring and tile replacement, 
and cabinetry replacements.  Dr. Thompson stated, “Thanks to the generous support of our residents, our 
schools will be an even better place for students when the 2010-2011 school year begins.”

 

 

Tours of Renovated St. Anthony Village High School/Middle School Building
Small group tours will be held on Wednesdays, March 24, April 28, and May 26 at 1:30 p.m.  

Call Community Services at 612-706-1166 to schedule a reservation.
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Kristen Hoheisel, Director of Business Services for St. Anthony-New Brighton School District, is one 
of six who were recently awarded certification through the Minnesota Association of School Business 
Officials (MASBO).  MASBO announced the six recipients in a newsletter to its members in October.  
Connie Nordquist, Executive Director of MASBO, remarked, “this certification shows dedication to 
their profession and their school district.”  Hoheisel is one of fifty-five professionals to receive this 
certification and will be formally recognized at the MASBO spring conference.  MASBO has 
established a voluntary certification program which is designed to train current and prospective 
school business officials, advance the professionalism of school business officials, and ensure a 
base of knowledge for all school districts.

Kristen Hoheisel, Director of Business Services, Awarded Certification

Congratulations to Barry Kinsey who 
was recognized by the Minnesota School 
Boards Association for twenty years of 
service.  Kinsey has served on the St. 
Anthony-New Brighton School Board 
since 1990; he is currently Chair and has 
served as Vice-Chair and Treasurer.

Michelle Dunaski, Director of Special 
Education, Selected for 

Leadership Cohort
Michelle Dunaski, Director of Special Education, was 
one of eighteen local special education directors, 
coordinators, and supervisors to be selected for the 
NOVA leadership cohort group sponsored by 
Minnesota Administrators for Special Education (MASE).  
The mission of MASE is to build strong leaders who 
work on behalf of students with disabilities.

Barry Kinsey and his wife Bernice Kuure

St. Anthony 
New Brighton 
Endowment Foundation
The Foundation is looking for 
an individual who can help 
the board develop an effective 
fundraising campaign.  The 
Endowment Foundation has a 
limited time in which to raise 

funds and match a generous pledge.  Please contact 
Leah Slye, Foundation Chair, at 612-781-3982 if you are 
interested in contributing this knowledge or have a 
contact to share.The purpose of the Endowment 
Foundation is to support St. Anthony-New Brighton 
School District’s commitment to academic excellence 
and opportunity by providing a permanent, long-range 
funding source. 
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Partnering with University 
of Minnesota Medical School 
to Enhance Student Learning
St. Anthony Village High School was the first high 
school approached by the University of 
Minnesota’s Medical School to establish a
outreach program.  Fortunately for the students in 
Anatomy and Physiology and Advanced 
Placement Biology, Dr. Hergenrader immediately 
recognized the partnership as a “pretty amazing 
opportunity for our kids.”  On October 23, Dr. 
Hergenrader accompanied students to the 
University of Minnesota’s Medical School where 
they spent the day in the Department of Urology.  
In the morning, students from SAVHS listened to University professors discuss their specialties, watched 
videos of surgeries, and used the Medical School’s 3-D program to watch a presentation of a surgery.  “The 
3-D glasses made us feel like we were really there,” explained Dr. Hergenrader.  In the afternoon, students 
learned how to suture skin—using bananas as a substitute—made “skin” in the medical modeling area of the 
department, and performed virtual reality surgeries using instruments that are usually reserved for medical 
students.  In this activity, students attempted to remove a gall bladder and place a scope in the trachea of a 
person through their nasal passage.  “It was a very unique opportunity for our kids and the start of what we 
hope to be a long term relationship with the University,” Dr. Hergenrader concluded.
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Minnesota Scholastic Art Award Winners
Congratulations to the following students whose artwork was recognized with a Minnesota Scholastic Art 
Award:  Yubi Park, portfolio art, Gold Key Portfolio; Ashley Dahl, sculpture, Contorted Beauty, Silver Key 
Award; Kaitlyn Hough, sculpture, earth angel Silver, Silver Key Award; Gracia Obeid, photography, 
Painful Pride, Silver Key Award; Leah Tremmel, computer art, Buterfleoge, Silver Key Award; Sarah 
Harrison, computer art, Free, Merit Award; and Taylor Swee, mixed media, Splash, Merit Award. 

Casey Gintner and Joshua Pratt Score 
1000th Point in Basketball
Congratulations to Casey Gintner, who is the fourth female in the 
history of SAVHS to score 1000 points in basketball.  Gintner has 
played on the varsity team for three years and is the tenth person 
to join the “1000 point club”.  Gintner will attend Augsburg 
College next year where she will play basketball.  

Joshua Pratt also scored his 1000th point this season and is the 
seventh male and eleventh person to join the “1000 point club” at 
SAVHS.   Pratt has played on the varsity team for four years and 
will attend Hamline University next year where he will play 
basketball. 



St. Anthony Village High School

5

St. Anthony-New Brighton School Board formally recognized Troy Urdahl for his selection as Region 4A 
Athletic Director of the Year at its meeting on December 1, 2009. Urdahl was hired in 2002 as a social 
studies teacher and, in 2005, was hired as director of athletics and activities. St. Anthony Village High 
School Principal Wayne Terry commented, "As principal of the high school, I am very honored to have Troy 
in the office next door. He brings a lot of experience and integrity to the administration of this district." Troy 
Urdahl has also been recognized twice as the Class AA coach of the year by the Minnesota State High 
School Baseball Coaches Association.

Troy Urdahl Selected as Region 4A Athletic Director of the Year

Andrew Johnson and Emily Hugill have been selected to 
represent St. Anthony Village High School in the Academics, 
Arts, and Athletics Award (Triple “A” Award) program.  The 
award is sponsored by the Minnesota State High School 
League and presented to high school seniors who have a “B” 
or better grade point average and participate in League-
sponsored athletic and fine arts activities.  

Emily Hugill and Andrew Johnson
Selected as Triple “A” 

Award Recipients

Lauren Gordhamer and Ryan Ferkinhoff 
Nominated for ExCEL Award

Lauren Gordhamer and Ryan Ferkinhoff have been 
nominated for the ExCEL (Excellence in Community, 
Education and Leadership) Award.  Sponsored by the 
Minnesota State High School League, ExCEL is a unique 
recognition program designed exclusively for Minnesota high 
school juniors who are active in fine arts and/or athletic 
activities, demonstrate leadership qualities, and are model 
citizens in their community.  “The ExCEL Award program is an 
excellent opportunity for high school juniors who have 
excelled to receive statewide recognition for their leadership 
and community service,” said Principal Wayne Terry.

Congratulations to 
Gina Zurbey, who was 
selected to the 2009 
all-state girls soccer 
team and will play 
Division I soccer at 
Drake next year.

Congratulations to Nordic Skier Andrea Larsen who 
qualified for the state Nordic Skiing meet and will 

compete February 11 at Giant’s Ridge.

Good luck to the Medtronic - St Anthony 
RoboHuskie team as they compete at the Wisconsin 

regional, March 10th-13th!
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St. Anthony STEM Program Awarded $55,000 Grant 

Parents and students at St. Anthony Middle School attended 
information sessions in January and February to learn about 
Huskie Hub—a secure web-based communication system for 
students, parents, and staff. This system enables students to 
access a personal calendar which contains assignments from 
their specific class schedule. Each week, teachers upload 
assignments which will appear on a respective student’s 
calendar. Huskie Hub also connects students and parents to 
teacher websites, online materials, and provides parents access 
to students’ grades. “Parent and student communication with the 
school is essential to a successful learning environment,” stated 
Principal Shirley Gregoire.  “Huskie Hub provides us with a great 
opportunity to enhance our communication between school and 
home.  The answer to the question, ‘Do you have any 
homework?’ is a Huskie Hub click away,” said Gregoire.

Congratulations to Dr. Shirley Gregoire, 
Principal, who received her doctoral 

degree from the University of 
Minnesota on December 11, 2009.

Huskie Hub Introduced to Students and Parents

St. Anthony Middle School is one of eighteen schools 
in Minnesota to participate in World Savvy’s 2010 
World Affairs Challenge.  The mission of World Savvy 
is to educate and engage youth in community and 
world affairs, to prepare them to learn, work and live 
as responsible global citizens in the 21st century.  
Water is the focus of the 2010 World Affairs 
Challenge.  For six weeks, seventh and eighth grade 
students worked in groups to explore various aspects 
of the water crisis and developed solutions based on 
their research.  On February 4 and 5th, students 
presented their information to a panel of judges.  The 
top four teams advanced to the Challenge Day 
competition on March 6th at Macalester College.

Students Participate in World Affairs 
Challenge, Focus on Water

In January, St. Anthony Middle School was awarded a $55,000 grant from 
the Kern Family Foundation. The grant will provide funding for the 
implementation of Project Lead the Way (PLTW), the Science, 
Technology, Engineering, and Math (STEM) program at St. Anthony Middle 
School which is taught to all students in 7th and 8th grade by Joe 
Krasselt and through select science units in 6th grade with Cathy Kelcher. 
The grant also provides resources for the expansion of PLTW into St. 
Anthony Village High School as a component of their STEM program. ”This 
funding will make an incredible difference in the education of our 
students as St. Anthony-New Brighton Schools continues to build on its 
exemplary K-12 STEM programming,” explained Principal Shirley Gregoire.Joe Krasselt, Project 

Lead the Way teacher
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Wilshire Park students and staff, in 
partnership with Wilshire Park Parents 
Association, exceeded their original 
food drive goal by over 1700 pounds.  
When the truck from Second Harvest 
Heartland arrived at Wilshire Park on 
December 21st, Mrs. Andrea Wyatt’s 
third grade class helped load the 
donated food.  Mrs. Wyatt’s 
third-grade classroom was the top 
collector with a total of 481 food items.  
A cash donation of $361 was also 
given to Second Harvest Heartland.  
For every $1 donated, Second Harvest 
Heartland can distribute $9 of n
utritious food and groceries to hungry 
children, seniors, and working families 
in our community.  Second Harvest 
Heartland works with more than 960 
local food shelves, programs, and 
shelters.

Wilshire Park Collected and Donated 2228 Pounds of Food to 
Second Harvest Heartland

Principal Kari Page, Mrs. Andrea Wyatt, students from Mrs. Wyatt’s third grade class and 
Julie Pierce, parent volunteer, helped load the Second Harvest truck with donated food items.

Mark Your Calendar to Attend WPPA 
Silent Auction on Friday, March 19

Wilshire Park Parents Association is hosting a silent auction for 
adults at the New Brighton Community Center on Friday, March 
19th from 6:00-8:00 p.m.  A dinner buffet will be available for 
$10 a person from 6:00-7:00 p.m.  The silent auction planning 
committee is seeking donations of community auction items.  
Examples of popular community auction items include: 

Two hours of yard work• 
Dinner cooked for a family of 4 and delivered to your home• 
Five guys with a brush, a hammer, a rake, a screwdriver, a • 
strong back, and two hours of time
A week/weekend at someone’s cabin/condo/timeshare• 
Carpooling for a month• 
A dozen cookies delivered to a family once a month for a • 
year

If you or someone you know has a community auction item to 
donate, please contact Tessie Rodkewich at tessierodkewich@
yahoo.com or Carolie Carlson at carls139@umn.edu.  

Elders’ Wisdom, Children’s Song 
Performance

Thursday, February 18, 2010
7:00 p.m. (Doors open at 6:30 p.m.)
Wilshire Park Elementary School Gym

Wilshire Park will host a community celebration 
honoring four elders in our community. Wilshire Park’s 
third grade classrooms interviewed one of the elders 
and, with the assistance of Mr. Larry Long, wrote a 
song to celebrate the elder’s life story. Each third 
grade classroom will perform their song and present 
the following elders with a quilt:
• Mrs. Sandra Rabine – A story of transitions from Fiji 
to Canada to America, now working at Wilshire Park.
• Mrs. Andrea Stephens – Raised by a hard-working 
single mother, she instills values in her own daughters 
and has built her career.
• Mr. George Wagner – Story of a passionate 
volunteer within the school and community.
• Mr. Dave Evans – St. Anthony Village school board 
member; a story of being a teacher and coach.

Will your child be 5 on or before September 1, 2010?
Wilshire Park is planning kindergarten classes for the 2010-2011 school year.  Families who live in the St. Anthony-New Brighton 
School District and plan to enroll their child in kindergarten for the 2010-11 school year, are encouraged to contact Cindy Ridge 

at 612-706-1200. Wilshire Park will host Kindergarten Warmup in mid-April.
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Severe Weather Awareness
Keep yourself and your loved ones safe during storm season!  Learn about the causes of severe weather, what triggers 
the tornado sirens (and why), what the national Weather Service can and cannot see on radar and the importance of 
NOAA weather radios.  This class is intended to educate the public on the severe weather that occurs in the metro area.  
Dan Bovitz, Deputy Director for Hennepin County Emergency Preparedness, will be the instructor.
Thursday, March 11        6:00-8:00 p.m.   
St. Anthony Community Center, Council Chambers
Free, call 612-782-3317 to register.

Benefits of Funeral Preplanning 
Do you have questions about preplanned funeral arrangements, how to protect your assets, medical assistance, 
Veterans burial benefits, and what life insurance covers?  Join Jason Mattura of Minnesota Funeral Preplanning 
Consultants and get your questions answered.  Individuals of all ages are welcome to attend.  Jason will address the 
issues and benefits of preplanning a funeral, guaranteeing a funeral plan for life, protecting your assets, and making 
arrangements transferable nationwide.  No products will be sold at this informational class.  Refreshments will be 
provided and a prize drawing will be held!! 
Wednesday, April 14  10:00-11:30 a.m.
This is a free event, please call 612-706-1166 to reserve a seat.
St. Anthony Community Center, Room CS9

Gentle Yoga             
Gentle Yoga strengthens the body while calming and focusing the mind. Learn how to take this slower, gentler version 
of Yoga into your daily life to strengthen and tone your body, improve circulation, lower blood pressure, and help relieve 
stress. Classes include breathing practices and modified stretches to fit everyone even those who prefer to remain 
seated on a chair.  Please dress in comfortable clothes and bring a mat, towel, or rug for floor work.  All fitness levels are 
welcome.
Fridays  10:30 -11:15 a.m.
Class #: 4020-W10B February 26-April 9 (no class April 2)
Class #: 4020-W10C April 23-May 28
Fee: $39 (no discount)
St. Anthony Community Center, Multi Purpose Room 

This Sold House - Staging Your Home to Sell in Today’s Market
Staged homes sell 50% faster, produce sales that average 3%-5% higher, and require fewer price reductions than 
unstaged homes.  Diane Keyes shares her proven formula and low and no-cost ideas to help you stage your home 
yourself. NO decorating savvy necessary!  Turn your old home into your sold home with Diane’s Eight Keys to a Quick 
Sale. Bring questions and photos. Diane is a stager with 23 years experience and has been a guest on Twin Cities Live 
on KSTP and both Showcase Minnesota and the Saturday Morning program on KARE 11.
Class #:  5817-SU10A Tuesday, April 20 1:00-3:00 p.m.
Fee: $12  St. Anthony Community Center, Room CS9

 

Classes for Senior Citizens

Adult Walking Program
This is a self-paced program with no fee or pre-registration.  
Tennis shoes are required. 
For more information call Community Services at 
612-706-1166.
Tuesdays & Thursdays, ending April 29, 2010
12:00-1:00 p.m. Free  
St. Anthony Community Center, Gym

Over 50 and Fit       
This self-paced, low impact class is designed for people 
over 50 years old and combines aerobic routines and 
stretching exercises.  Wear comfortable clothing, tennis 
shoes and please an exercise mat if you have one.  
Mondays, Wednesdays, Fridays 8:45-9:45 a.m. 
Class #:  5000-W10B            Class #:  5000-S10A
March 1-April 16 (no class April 2)    April 19-May 21
Fee:  $39                                               Fee:  $33   
St. Anthony Community Center, Gym      
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Senior Citizen New
s

Defensive Driving 55 + Eight Hour Course
Improve your driving skills and, if you’re 55 or older, get a discount on your personal auto insurance. This course, 
developed by the National Safety Council, teaches basic crash prevention techniques and has a proven record of 
reducing traffic violations and incidents.  It’s taught by experienced, professional traffic safety instructors, including 
officers of the Minnesota State Patrol.  The class consists of lecture, films and discussions. There is no behind-the-
wheel driving or tests. 
Class #:  5301-W10A
Monday & Tuesday, March 22 & 23  5:30-9:30 p.m.
Fee: $23     St. Anthony Community Center

Defensive Driving 55 +: Refresher Course
If you have taken a state approved eight-hour Defensive Driving Course (55+), you can renew your three-year, ten 
percent car insurance discount by taking this state-approved, four-hour refresher course.  You will receive a certificate of 
completion to provide to your insurance company. 
Class #: 5300-W10B Mon., February 22 8:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m.
Class #: 5300-W10C Thurs., March 18 5:30-9:30 p.m.
Class #: 5300-S10A Mon., April 12  8:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m.
Fee:  $21
St. Anthony Community Center

 

 

Classes for Senior Citizens

Computer Basics for Senior Citizens     
This is a basic computer class specifically designed for 
senior citizens who have little or no experience 
using computers.  This is a hands-on learning class that 
will cover: how to use the internet to look for 
information, how to send and receive e-mail, basic 
computer hardware and software vocabulary, and how 
to obtain internet access at home, including the costs 
involved.
Class #:  5802-S10A              
Mondays, April 19-May 17      3:30-4:30 p.m. 
Fee:  $36 
St. Anthony Village High School, Media Center

I Have a Masterpiece In Me
Join Marianne Richmond in her local studio where YOU will 
create your very own masterpiece!  We will focus on creating a 
mixed-media canvas depicting a favorite quote, saying or 
meaningful word.  In this hands-on workshop, Marianne will 
share her paints, brushes, and supplies while helping you create 
an inspiring masterpiece you can proudly hang in your home!  
No painting experience necessary. 
Class #:  3093-S10A 
Sunday, April 18 1:00-5:00 p.m.
Fee: $45 plus $10 supply fee paid to the instructor at class
Location:  
Marianne Richmond Studio, 3900 Stinson Blvd.

To register, or for more 
information on these classes, 
call Community Services at  

612-706-1166.

Memory Lane:  Introduction To 
Memoir Writing       
Journey to the past through the use of your senses. 
Explore how taste, touch, sight, sound and smell can 
conjure up special memories that we will then capture 
on paper to share with loved ones in the present and 
future.  Colleen Angellar has led adult and youth writing 
workshops and literary groups for five years.  She has 
an English degree from the University of Minnesota.
Class #:  5143-S10A 
Tuesdays, April 6-May 4 (no class April 13)  
10:15-11:15 a.m.
Fee:  $23  
St. Anthony Community Center, Room CS9
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“The Dixie Swim Club”at The Old Log Theatre
This hilarious and touching comedy about friendships that last forever is currently sweeping the country!  Five Southern 
women, whose friendship began on their college swim team, set aside a long weekend each year to recharge that 
friendship.  The Dixie Swim Club focuses on four of those weekends over a span of thirty-three years and demonstrates 
the power of teamwork and the strength of love.  Lunch selection must be made at the time of registration; choices 
include: roasted chicken breast, smoked Windsor pork chop, walleye pike almandine, and vegetarian lasagna.
Class #: 5244-W10A  Wednesday, February 24
Fee:  $60 includes lunch, performance, and transportation
Depart:  10:00 a.m. St. Anthony Community Center (north end upper parking lot)
Approximate Return:  5:00 p.m.
Minimums must be met by February 15, 2010

Special Events and Trips for Senior Citizens

“Footloose” rocks Chanhassen Dinner Theatre
This exhilarating musical is going to bring down the house.  
Broadway’s smash-hit musical is filled with heart stopping 
acrobatics and choreography.  Based on the hit movie that 
captured the heart of America, FOOTLOOSE bursts onto the 
stage with youthful spirit, dazzling dance scenes and 
electrifying music.  A teen from Chicago, is forced to move with 
his mother to a puritanical, small town after his father 
abandons the family.  To his shock, dancing and rock ‘n’ roll 
are forbidden! He and his classmates want a senior prom. It 
doesn’t take him long to shake up the status quo, and soon 
the whole class is on their feet sending the town into a frenzy. 
Hit songs include, ”Let’s hear it for the Boy”, “Holding on for a 
Hero”,” Almost Paradise”, and “Footloose”. 
Class #: 5246-S10A  Wednesday, April 21
Fee:  $77 includes lunch, performance, and transportation
Depart:  9:45 a.m. St. Anthony Community Center  
(north end upper parking lot)
Approximate Return:  5:15 p.m.
Minimums must be met by April 7, 2010

Monday 
Pinochle
Mondays   12:30-3:30 p.m.
Small prize fee
Location: 
The Landings Silver Lake Village  
2501 38th Ave. N.E. Silver Lake Village
Call 612-706-1166 to sign-up

Tuesday
Euchre
Tuesdays   1:00-3:30 p.m.                               
Small prize fee  
Location: Autumn Woods of St. Anthony, 
2600 Kenzie Terrace

Bunco  
1st, 3rd and 5th Tuesdays of the month
9:30-11:00 a.m.
$.75 per week plus 
(prize money to be determined by group)   
Location:  St. Anthony Community Center
Call Community Services at 612-706-1166

Wednesday   
Bridge for Fun           
Wednesdays                                                 
12:30-3:30 p.m.                                           
$1.25 per week                  
Location: 
St. Anthony Community Center 
Call 612-706-1166 for the name 
& telephone number of the Bridge 
registration volunteer.

Hand & Foot           
1st Wednesday of the month                                               
10:00 a.m.                                           
$.75 prize money determined by 
number of players                 
Location: 
St. Anthony Community Center 
Call 612-706-1166 to sign up

Thursday
500 Card Club
Thursdays                                  
1:00-3:30 p.m.
Small prize fee
Location: 
Autumn Woods of St. Anthony  
2600 Kenzie Terrace

Friday
Scrabble
Fridays
1:00-3:00 p.m.
$.75 per week (includes coffee)
Location: St. Anthony Community Center

Big Band Concert
The St. Anthony-New Brighton Senior Citizen 

Advisory Council Presents
The Moonlight Serenaders
Tuesday, March 30, 2010

1:00-3:30 p.m.
St. Anthony Village High School Auditorium

3303 33rd Ave NE, St. Anthony

Tickets: $5.00, if purchased by March 29
$6.00, day of show

Door Prizes!

Purchase your ticket at the Community Services 
office, 3301 Silver Lake Road
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For more information, please visit out web page. Go to the district website  
(http://www.stanthony.k12.mn.us) and click on SANBE under the Gateway menu.

Please 
Contribute
SANBE depends on the 
contributions of community 
members so that it can 
continue to fund innovative 
programs in District 282. 
Please make a contribution 
today.

SANBE New
s

If you were a teacher . . .
Wouldn’t you want to offer your students the best, most engaging teaching? Teachers in the Saint Anthony-New 
Brighton district do, and the SANBE Foundation exists to help them.

How SANBE helps teachers
SANBE provides fast-track funding for teachers with bright ideas. Every year we fund two to four grants per month 
(up to 20 per academic year) for ideas that:
     • Reach a significant number of students
     • Provide high-interest learning materials
     • Make use of innovative teaching strategies

For instance, this fall we funded the Saxon Phonics program, which will help second graders boost their reading 
skills. Another grant allowed Wilshire Park Elementary to purchase LEGO WeDo robotics software and construction 
sets. Student teams will use these sets to design and create machines that measure time, distance, and much more. 
St. Anthony Village High School received funds to purchase copies of Into the Wild, making a book-length work of 
non-fiction available to an English class.

Help fill SANBE’s jar
To provide this funding, SANBE relies on contributions from the community, and we are about half-way to our 
fundraising goals for this academic year.

Can you help? Your donations go directly toward innovative ideas that many teachers, parents and students 
appreciate.  In November, we received this comment from parents, “Both [our children] were able to participate in the 
creativity and improvisation workshop recently and they had a great time.” Like the coin jar sitting on your dresser, 
SANBE accepts donations of any size. But hundreds of small donations add up to something significant; programs 
that can make a world of difference in a student’s life. Please help today!

To learn more about the SANBE Foundation, visit our website at: http://www.stanthony.k12.mn.us/district/sanbe.html.
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Mon Tue WedSun Thur Fri Sat
1 2 3 4 5 6

7 8 9 10 11 12 13

14 15 16 17 18 19 20

21 22 23 24 25 26 27

28 29 30 31

Spring Break No School

WPPA MPR 7pm School Board 
Meeting 

City Council 
Chambers

7pm

 WP Family Night 
5:30-7:30pm 

 

Spring Sports 
Registration MTG

HS/MS 
Auditorium

6:30pm 

All Day Kdgn 
Info Session 

MPR 5:30-6:30pm 
Sr. Citizen Adv. 

Council CC 10:15am

ECFE Adv. Mtg 
6:30pm 

Band Boosters 
Meeting

Band Room
7pm

MS Play
Auditorium

7pm

MS Play
Auditorium

7pm

MS Play
Auditorium

2pm

SAMSA 
Meeting

Media Center
7pm 

HS Choirs 
Concert 

Auditorium
7pm 

School Board Meeting 
MS/HS Media Center

7pm 

WP Conferences 
(optional) 

3:40-7:40pm 

HS Symphonic & 
Concert Bands

Auditorium
7pm

WPPA Silent 
Auction

6-8:30pm
MS Activity Night 

6-8:30pm 

7th & 8th grade 
Band Concert 

Auditorium
7pm 

WP Creativity 
Fair 

6:30-8pm

End of Quarter 3

Big Band Concert
The St. Anthony-New Brighton Senior Citizen 

Advisory Council Presents
The Moonlight Serenaders
Tuesday, March 30, 2010

1:00-3:30 p.m.
St. Anthony Village High School Auditorium

3303 33rd Ave NE, St. Anthony

Tickets: $5.00, if purchased by March 29
$6.00, day of show

Door Prizes!

Purchase your ticket at the Community Services 
office, 3301 Silver Lake Road


